
 
TOWN OF FARMINGTON  

CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
 

January 8, 2020 
 
Present were Chairman Hannon, Commissioners Fox, Isner, Simpson, Statchen, Tulin, Wolf 
and Assistant Town Planner and Clerk. The meeting was called to order at 8:29 p.m.   
 
New Business 
 
No New Business. 
 
Other Business 
 
Land Acquisition Committee Report 
 
Minutes of the December 12, 2019 Land Acquisition Committee were forwarded to the 
Commissioners.  Assistant Town Planner Rutherford reviewed the minutes with the 
Commission. 
 
LAC Representative  
 
Chair Hannon stated he may have a conflict with future attendance to the Land Acquisition 
Committee.  He asked the members to consider filling his position on the LAC.  Membership of 
the Committee is made in part with two members of the Conservation Commission; two 
members of the Town Council; two members of the Farmington Land Trust; and one Town 
Resident.   
 
7 Dorset Lane 
 
Chip Bliss asked the Commission for direction regarding a culvert to the rear of 7 Dorset Lane.  
The Commission suggested to Mr. Bliss that a good starting point is to check the Land Records, 
specifically the deed, to see if the maintenance of the culvert is noted on the deed.  He will need 
to determine if it is the property owner’s responsibility.  If it is determined that the property 
owner is responsible for the maintenance of the culvert, staff can work with Mr. Bliss on 
submitting an application to obtain the appropriate approvals.   
 
Planner’s Report 
 
No Planner’s Report. 
 
Minutes 
 
December 4, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
 
Upon a motion made and seconded (Isner/Fox) it was  
 
VOTED:  6 in favor, 1 abstention (Hannon) to approve the December 4, 2019 Conservation 
Commission meeting minutes. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 
 
SJM 


